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Dear Friends, 
 
Last Sunday we celebrated the Feast of Pentecost. The 
stories in the Gospel of John surrounding this “Birthday 
of the Church” include images of a small group of 
people, frustrated and hiding and weak and confused – a 
description of Jesus’ followers, fearful of the future, 
struggling to find confidence. But then, Luke tells us of 
an excited group of followers, gathered together, waiting 
expectantly for a sense of mission and purpose that they 
know will come; which will unleash them on the world 
with great confidence – a description of the church 
empowered to serve and heal the world in Christ’s name. 
 
Whether we’re talking about a church that is weak and 
confused, or strong and expectant, what ties these two 
accounts together is that the Spirit is given by God as it is needed. Whatever 
we need in order to do what God asks of us, God has already given to us. 
The church has everything it needs to do its job. That’s what Paul speaks of 
in his wonderful passage about gifts. Varieties of gifts, varieties of services, 
varieties of activities, all energized and activated by the same God. God 
gives us the gifts we need to do the work that lies before us. 
 
But rather than thinking of gifts as something we have, what if we were to 
think of gifts as something that we are. Rather than thinking of gifts as our 
abilities, maybe we would be better served to think of gifts as our very 
nature. We are, each and every one of us, God’s gift to the universe; God’s 
gift to one another. 
 
Think about that for a moment. Let it really sink in: This congregation is 
unique and whatever we have to contribute to this world is completely and 
totally unprecedented. Each and every one of you are unique and whatever 
you have to contribute to this world is completely and totally 
unprecedented. 
 
I while ago, I shared with some of you how Martha Graham, artist and 
dancer, articulated this idea: “There is a vitality, a life force, a quickening 
that is translated through you into action, and because there is only one of 
you in all time, this expression is unique. If you block it, it will never exist 
through any other medium and be lost. The world will not have it.  
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Continued from pg. 1 About the Parish Family 
 

Congratulations on the May 17 Baptisms of Arden 
Krofter, daughter of Sarah and Nicholas Krofter, 
grandchild of Chuck Miller.  Delaney Miranda, 
daughter of Melanie and Dion Miranda.  Olivia 
Wall, daughter of Erica and Charlie Wall, 
grandchild of Bob and Debbie Hadley.  Isabella 
Bayer, daughter of Melissa and Sean Bayer, 
grandchild of Joan and Jim McGivney. 
 

Welcome to Christ’s flock 
 

The sympathy of the parish is extended to Jen 
Marcus and her family on the May 4 death of her 
mother, Vicki Barmann. 

May light perpetual shine upon her. 
 
Congratulations to Rachael and Al Ludwig on the 
May 20 birth of their son, Mark Thomas Ludwig. 

 

Does he look like his siblings, Will and Kate? 

Bishop’s Visit - May 31 
 

The Rt. Rev. George Wayne Smith, Tenth 
Bishop of Missouri will be at Emmanuel Church on 
Sunday, May 31 for visitation and confirmation.   
 
If you would like to be confirmed, received or 
reaffirm your faith, please talk to Martie Metzler.   

“It is not your business to determine how good your gift 
is; nor how valuable it is; nor how it compares with other 
expressions. It is your business to keep it yours, clearly 
and directly, to keep the channel open. You do not even 
have to believe in yourself or your work. You have to 
keep directly open to and aware of the urges that 
motivate you. Keep the channel open. No artist is 
pleased. There is no satisfaction at any time. There is only 
a … (strange), divine dissatisfaction; a blessed unrest that 
keeps us marching and makes us more alive than the 
others.”   
 
There is only one of you in all time. Think about that. 
Whatever you have to offer, no matter what you may 
think of it, no matter how insignificant it might seem to 
you, it is all a part of God’s gift to the world. 
 
When we begin to see ourselves and one another in this 
way, as gifts from God to the world and to one another, 
imagine how our relationships will be transformed. 
Through us God’s love for all can be made known. Each 
and every last one of us are expressions of that vitality, 
that life force, that quickening, expressions of the Spirit 
that is nothing less than the all embracing love of God. It 
is through us that the Spirit gets translated into action, 
expressions that are unique and unprecedented. 
 
That’s the message of Pentecost… A people given by 
God as gifts to one another and, more importantly, as 
gifts to the world. Never forget that. You are God’s gifts! 
You are God’s own household, given for the world – 
given for all of God’s children – given for all people. 
Never forget that you are the gifts of God – the Gifts of 
God for the People of God.  
 
 Faithfully Yours, 

 

Daniel 

Good News  
from Emmanuel Preschool 

 
The Preschool Board of Directors and the Vestry 
welcome Rachael Ludwig as the new Emmanuel 
Preschool Director!  With five applicants and three 
interviews, she is the one!  She is full of ideas and 
enthusiasm for the job and has our full support.  
Rachael is training with Angie MacBryde, who is 
graciously helping with the transition.  Good News! 
 
Anne Benson 

“New Acolyte 
Training” 
7 June 2015 

12:00 am-1:30 pm 
Pizza Too 

“All Acolyte 
Training” 
28 June 2015 

11:00 am-12:30 pm 
Pizza will be served! 
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This year’s event will take place at Grace Episcopal 
Church in Kirkwood on Friday, June 19th. In 2014, 
ECM added a carnival theme to Summer Celebration in 
order to make the event more family friendly. Thanks 
to groups from CSMSG, Grace, Ascension & St. 
Barnabas, Deaconess Anne House, Holy Communion, 
and St. Peter’s, Summer Celebration 2014 was a huge 
success and ECM would like to continue this theme 
for 2015. 

Please consider working collaboratively with this great 
organization on their summer fundraiser. RSVP to 
Rhonda Choflet at ecitymission@sbcglobal.net . If 
you are interested or would like more information, 
please do not hesitate to contact the ECM office at 
314-436-3545. 

On Thursday, June 25, at 6:00 PM, the Church of 
St. Michael & St. George will host a festival 
evensong for the feast of the Nativity of St. John 
the Baptist. Worshippers will enjoy glorious music 
and medieval pageantry and be invited to join in 
prayers for peace in the Holy Land and the welfare 
of the poor and sick. The service is open to all. 
 
This annual festival evensong and service 
of re-dedication is celebrated by the Order 
of St. John, which is both an active, 
practical charity and an order of chivalry 
headed by Queen Elizabeth II. This year's 
service will include a two-part 
anthem composed by Rob Lehman, the 
organist and choirmaster at the Church of 

St. Michael and St. George, and based on a poem 
by Friedrich Schiller. It will also include the St. 
Louis premiere of an anthem commissioned 
especially for services of the Order of St. John by 
Philip W.J. Stopford. The guest preacher will be the 
Rev’d Canon John W. Kilgore, MD, KStJ, Vice 
Chancellor for Community of the Priory of the 
Order of St. John. 

 
The Church of St. Michael & St. George is 
located at 6345 Wydown Blvd., Clayton, 
MO. For more information on the Order of 
St. John, please contact Thomas M. Hyers, 
MD, OStJ, at 314-567-5627 or 314-517-7116. 

Festival Evensong on June 25 

Episcopal City Mission’s (ECM)  
Annual Fundraiser Summer Celebration is Quickly Approaching!  

 
This is a wonderful time to: 

•  Come together as a group during the Summer 
Months and prepare a meal 
 

•  Come and enjoy in fellowship and Eat, Eat, Eat 
after the 8am or before the 10am Services 
 

•  Come and learn about what a certain group does 
at Emmanuel…a chance to join in for the upcoming 
year if your heart so moves you 
 

•  Come once…come each week…the more the 
merrier! 

 
For additional information, or if your group wants to 
prepare a breakfast and showcase your Ministry, 
please contact Al Ludwig at 680-1042 or via the 
Emmanuel Group Facebook Page. 

Summer Breakfasts—June 14 through August 16, 8:45 to 9:30 a.m. 
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Each year Emmanuel recognizes this day with a 
picnic on the Jones Hall lawn.   
 
Come join us right after the 10:00 a.m. service on 
May 31 for food and fellowship.   
 
Pentecost is a season of red -- a color of flame and 
zeal and passion and heat.  Show your "spirit" by 
wearing red.   
 

Tickets are available between services, in the Parish 
Office, or on the day of the picnic.   
 
The cost is $7.00 (12 years and older) and $3.00 for 
children ages 4-11. 
 
If you’d like to volunteer, contact Mark and 
Margaret DeYoung, (314) 962-8846. 

Pentecost/ Trinity Sunday Picnic 
Sunday, May 31 2015 

 
following the 10 a.m. Service 

A traditional picnic menu will be served, including:  
 

Fried Chicken, Mac & Cheese, Beans, Slaw & Watermelon 
In honor of  those confirmed by the Bishop at the 10:00 a.m. service, 

Cake & Ice Cream will also be served  
$7.00 (12 and Older)  $3.00 (ages 4-11) 

 
Tickets available in Church office or after the services 

Pentecost Celebrates the "Day of the Spirit"   
Trinity Sunday celebrates God’s eternal Presence with us. 
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Emmanuel 

Women's Book 
Club  

Monday, June 1 at 
7:00 p.m. 

 
We will discuss Bel 
Canto, a 2001 novel by 
Ann Patchett, which 
was awarded both the 
Orange Prize for 
Fiction and PEN/Faulkner Award for Fiction.   
 
The name "Bel Canto" means "beautiful 
singing" in Italian, and it identifies a type of early 
19th century Italian opera known for its lyricism 
and vocal virtuosity...think Rossini, Donizetti, 
and Bellini. This book set  in an unnamed South 
American city relates how a group of 
terrorists and their hostages cope with 
living together in a house for several months. As 
the book title suggests, opera is used in the story 
to draw the characters together, since one of the 
main characters is a world famous opera singer.  
 
Ann McReynolds, 960-0560 or  
ARMcR@arm-mra.com 

Reminder: 
The 2 parking spaces closest to 

the building are: 

You are Invited 
to a Newcomer Get Acquainted  

Tour and Lunch 
 

Sunday, June 7, 2015 
 

• 11:30 Tour of the Church begins at Altar Steps  
• 12:00 Lunch in the Behold Room 
 (2nd Floor across from elevator) 

Come join us for good food, good company,  
good information about Emmanuel 

 
RSVP : Margaret DeYoung 314-962-8846 

Or Emmanuel Office 314-961-2393   

City Streets News 
 
We need shoppers for each of the City Street Cook-ins 
for 2015-2016. We will have a list of the items to be 
purchased, a tax letter, and the church credit card for your 
use. After purchase, bring the items to church and store 
in the refrigerator, and then we will be set to cook!  
 
Please contact Jim Groetsch if you can help out. 

Caring Ministries Committee 
 
The recent 50th plus Wedding Anniversary Celebration 
was a great success with everyone having a great time. 
However, it was recently found out that a couple was 
missed. The actual date of their wedding was not in the 
database. The Caring Ministries Committee is very sorry 
they were not included, but it could not be helped. The 
Caring Committee and those in the office would 
appreciate that if you will be celebrating your 50th 
wedding anniversary in the years 2015 - 2020, please call 
the office so the database can be checked. We definitely do 
not want to miss anyone again! 
 
If you are turning 70 in the years 2015 - 2020 please check 
with the office that your birthday is correct in the 
database. 
 
Many thanks! 
 
Peg Cooper 
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Summer VBS 
 
Help our VBS 
students create 
blessing bags for 
Webster-Rock 
Hill Ministries 
by bringing the 
following items 
to church and 
placing them in the Blessing Bag Box 
located in the Parish Hall Dining Room. 
 
We are happily accepting individual-sized 
donations of: 
Shampoo/conditioner, lotion, toothbrush/ 
toothpaste, deodorant, mouthwash, hair 
combs, razors/shaving cream, and 
washcloths. 
Thank you for bringing health and 
wholeness to your community! 
 
Grace & Peace, 
Melanie 

Opportunities for 
Volunteering at Gateway180 

Summer Camp 
 
I wanted to let the folks at Emmanuel 
know about an awesome volunteer 
opportunity that we have at 
Gateway180 this summer. Our 9-week 
camp kicks off on June 1st, and will run 
through July 31st. On Monday-Friday 
from 9am-3pm, children will participate in 
fun, educational activities, based on a 
different theme each week. We are looking 
for volunteers to help with the day-to-day 
activities, including leading crafts, games, 
reading to kids, etc. Volunteers are needed 
to serve in the mornings (9am-12pm) or 
afternoons (12pm-3pm), or all day, 
anywhere from 1 day/week, to 5 days/
week! We can accommodate individual 
volunteers, families, or groups that want to 
come just one day or for a whole week. 
 
Tricia Copeland 

Emmanuel’s Graduates -  
Where are they going? 

 

Webster Groves High School 

Julian Appleyard—A United Kingdom University to study 

Physics, final determination July 2015 

Charlie DeYoung—Vanderbilt University, Nashville, TN 

Katie Flood—Loyola University, Chicago, IL 

Alex Floresca—San Diego University (basketball scholarship)  

Addie Green—University of Alabama, Tuscaloosa, AL 

Elisabeth Kelly—DePaul University, Chicago, IL (academic 

scholarship to study International Business & Marketing) 

Charlotte Kennedy—High Point University, High Point, NC 

Meaghan McGuire—Westminster College, Fulton, MO 

Clay Moss—University of Missouri, Columbia 

Matthew Walch—Fryeburg Academy, Fryeburg, ME 
 

Kirkwood High School 

Tom Florent—Kansas University 
 

CBC High School 

Ian Rhodes—Southern Illinois University—Carbondale, IL 

 

Parkway South High School 

Haley Rhodes—St. Edward’s University, Austin. TX 

 

Whitfield High School 

Isabella Crang—Hendrix College, Conway, AR 

Claire Knox—University of Missouri, Columbia, MO 

 

UNIVERSITY GRADUATIONS: 
 

Emily Baker Mumm Jenkins received her Masters in Social Work 

from UMSL. (Daughter of Steve and Kim Mumm and granddaughter 

of Sandy & Phil Baker) 
 

Marisa Farris graduated from Missouri State (Granddaughter of 

Sandy & Phil Baker) 
 

Nathaniel Baker graduated UMKC (Grandson of Sandy and Phil 

Baker) 
 

Will Brennan graduated from Indiana University, with a degree in 

Business Economics and Public Policy.  He has accepted a position as 

a Financial Analyst with Ford Motor Co., starting in September.  
 

Lauren Rundquist graduated from the University of Missouri 
  
Andrew Keyes, graduated from Truman State University, 
 

Casey Murphy, graduated from Oberlin College, Oberlin, OH 
 

Elliot Rhodes, Xavier University, Cincinnati, OH 
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May 17 was the last meeting of Junior High youth in 
Rite 13.    This is a day of mixed emotions for Mitch 
and me – we'll miss being with them each week and 
especially the ones who are moving on to senior high.  
On the other hand we can use that time during the 
summer for our own activities. 
 
There were nine kids in class which is one under the 
average for the year with much higher averages earlier 
and lower numbers after spring break and Easter 
when a lot of sports activities keep the kids away from 
church.  They were asked to write a brief list of what 
they had learned and how they felt about Rite 13. 
 
Space does not allow a full report but here are some 
of the things they wrote: 
 
More than one liked the food and more than one 
mentioned feeding the poor (Brown Bag lunches); 
Compassion – although not always in that word – 
showed a lot.  “Follow Jesus' acts of kindness.”  They 
had fun at outside activities with their church family.  

In fact, “We are all family.” was on the list and 
mentioned several times as was “At church there is 
always help.”  And not everyone has to be the exact 
kind of Christian.”  One youngster wrote, “I have 
learned that going to church is fun. (I wish I came 
more.)”  And one was happy to have “learned to serve 
food like a waiter.” 
 
Thank you, God, for the blessings of these young 
people. 
 
Marie Holt 

Jr. High News 

Ministry Opportunity 
 

Stewardship of Time and Talents:  
Ministry through the Food Center 

 
The people of Emmanuel generously contribute resources of 
money and food to help stock the Food Center. In addition, 
Food Center volunteers keep the program operating smoothly: 
serving those who come for our emergency food supplies and 
serving as a receptionist to welcome visitors to the church 
during the week.  The Food Center is open each week day from 
9 to 3.  Each volunteer usually works once or twice a month 
from 9 - 12 or from 12 - 3.  The scheduled are flexible.  We are 
always eager to introduce folk to the volunteer opportunities. 
 
If you would like to know more about the job and the time 
commitments, please contact me.  I would be most happy to 
talk with you, answer questions and thewn, if you choose, set 
up a time for orientation. 
 
Alice Snodgrass  314-968-1982  
alicefsnodgrass@sbcglobal.net 

AED - CPR Training  
 

Come get certified to use our AED 
(automatic external defibrillator) and do CPR. 
Everyone who did it in 2013 will have their 
cards expire this year.  
 
Sat., June 6, 2015, 9AM sharp until noonish 
or we all get done. It is only $10.00. In order 
to plan, YOU MUST SIGN UP, either 
through the office or on the bulletin board 
outside the food center. We should have at 
least one member of each committee certified. 
And, we'll have good snacks!  
 
Katherine Ziegler, Parish Nurse  
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CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 
Melanie Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 211) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Paul A. Metzler, Priest Associate 

Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 

Susan Baseley, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 
Mimi Shipp, Parish Secretary (ext 209) 

Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 
Audrey Wren Part-time Sexton 
Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Mark DeYoung, Senior Warden 
Ann Marie Ruhlin, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free, Jeannie Keyes & JoAnne Warren,  
Altar Guild 

Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 
Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & Paul LaFata, Facilities Management 

Andrew Bleyer, Tricia Copeland, FaithQuest 
Al Ludwig, Scot Copeland, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Mart Mitchell, Anne Benson, Parish Family Life 

Kathleen Martin, Worship 
 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mslane@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  

314-324-4115.  

“Living in 63119” 

Thursday, June 4 at 
7:00 p.m. 

At Emmanuel Episcopal Church 
 

We will be finalizing action plans on: 
 

• Helping people understand white privilege 
• Building relationships with all types of people 

through community events 
• Fostering learning as a community 

• Improving our governmental agencies 
• Increasing the diversity of voters in local elections 

 
For additional information call: 918-9922 

http://www.talk-heal-change.org   

WOMEN OF EMMANUEL  
GARDEN PARTY 

 
Please join us Sunday MAY 31 for the 
3rd annual Garden Party.  This year we are hosted by 
Ann Marie Ruhlin. This spring has been exceptional, 
meaning things are blooming earlier, bigger and in 
some cases longer!  Come meander through this large, 
terraced garden with its multiple seating areas and fire 
pit.  Look for newly blooming hydrangeas, clematis, 
lilies and other surprises.  Dry, wet, scorching heat or 
Blackberry Winter….Women of Emmanuel will be 
there to welcome you! 
 
Time: 5-8 p.m.  Drop by any time.   
We’ll have snacks & drinks! 
Where:  313 Arbor Lane (Webster) 
 

If you need a ride or assistance parking please call 
Mimi Shipp at 314-308-6124 to arrange. 
 
WOE is happy to welcome any and all gardeners, 
non-gardeners, friends or family members who 
like to see pretty! 

 
RSVP or NOT!   

We’re happy to know you are planning to come but 
you can also just show up….even in your yoga pants!  
You can call the office and ask for Mimi  
314-961-2393 x209 or email Elizabeth Kaul at 
elizabethdkaul@gmail.com. 
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June 1 
Traci Cahill 
Mitch Faddis 
Sofia Martinez 
Ella Moss 
 
June 2 
Matt Burst 
Nancy Moore 
Elliot Rhodes 
Deanna Simon 
 
June 3 
Karen Winning 
 
June 4 
Cynthia Rapp 
 
June 5 
Joseph Ryan 
 

June 6 
Alexander 
     Birkenmeier 
Kevin Williams 
Sophia Wilson 
 
June 7 
Peg Cooper 
Michelle     
     Edmondson 
Sophia McIntosh 
William Wagnon 
 
June 8 
Lainey Hogg 
Stephanie Luckes 
Mart Mitchell 
 
June 9 
Julianne Martin 
 

June 10 
Ruth Baxley 
Haylie Collier 
Jessica Schmitz 
 
June 11 
Phyllis Newcomb 
Dave Pluhar 
 
June 12 
Davis Allen 
Emilia Lange 
Meaghan McGuire 
 

BIRTHDAYS 

Please let the Emmanuel office know 
of any special or important events in 
your life so we may be able to share 

them with the entire  
Emmanuel family! 

ANNIVERSARIES 

May 31 
Team Captain: Thomas Florent 
1st Crucifer:  Isabella Crang  
2nd Crucifer:  Emma Sabath 
Acolyte: Julianna Crang, Matthew Walch 
 
June 7 
Team Captain: Isabella Crang 
1st Crucifer:  Claire Hooker  
2nd Crucifer:  Julianna Crang 
Acolyte: Gracie Kaul, Sarah Kaul 
 
June 14 
Team Captain: Charles DeYoung 
1st Crucifer:  Jameson Howard  
2nd Crucifer:  Isabelle Appleyard 
Acolyte: Kendra Howard, Taylor Knapp 
 
June 21 
Team Captain: Clayton Moss 
1st Crucifer:  Thomas Hotaling  
2nd Crucifer:  Maia Langdon 
Acolyte: Clio Langdon, Lily Partridge 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 

June 1 
Michael & Maryann 
     Vognild 
Matthew & Molly 
     Wilson 
 
June 5 
Daniel & Lise Herren 
Alfred & Rachel Ludwig 
 
June 6 
Bill & Marilyn Keller 
 
June 7 
Mitch & Kay Faddis 

June 8 
Brett & Phyllis 
     Newcomb 
 
June 9 
Bill & Suzie Florent 
Mark & Kiki Jordan 
 
June 11 
Paul & Martha LaFata 
 
June 12 
Lee & Rogene Nelsen 
 
 

UPCOMING BAPTISMAL DATES  
 

Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and 
Baptismal Preparation Session.  At least one parent 
must attend a preparation session before a child may 
be baptized at Emmanuel. You need not have set a 
baptismal date to come to one of these sessions.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing 
your child here, please come. This is a wonderful 
opportunity to learn more about baptism.  
 
Call the church office at 961-2393 to make a 
reservation.  A light supper is served. 
 

Baptism Dates    Prep Classes  
     (6:00 p.m.) 
   
June  7 at  10:00 am   June 16 
July 5 at 10:00 am   August 4 
August 9 at 10:00 am 
September 6 at 10:00 am  
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 

REQUESTED FOR: 

PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those you 
have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 
ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust,  
Adam Erickson 
 

Brian Maginn, Christi Maginn's son 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners: Jack Shelby, Katie Lawless, Dee Margos, 
Sally Macke, Nan Rimbach, Jen Dunn,  Linda Jame, Alex 
Floresca and Jennie Werremeyer 
 

Cyd Alloway, Christine Remming’s mother 
Virginia Benson, Hilary Perkin’s mother 
Ken Florent, Bill’s brother 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Michael and Sarah, friends of Betsy Lindner 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Fran Gebhart, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Emory Washington, Diocesan Priest 
Patty Tiernan, Audrey Claxton’s friend 
Anna, Betsy Lindner’s friend 
Chris Eschen, Dexter & Lisanne Schraer’s friend 
Sue Snyder, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Charlie Schaefer, Tom’s father 
Doug Warner, Bob Ziegler’s friend 
Katie Wohlstadter, Phyllis Newcomb’s friend 
Sue Hannah, Maureen Walsh’s friend 
Louise Moody, friend of the Kuhns 
 
 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Grace Koerner,  Joan 
Amerman, Rosemary Vorih, Warren Druschky, Roberta 
Gehbauer 
 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch’s friends 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins’ step-father 
 
 

RECUPERATING 
Parishioners: Hank Kaiser, Tom James, Peggy Ledbetter, 
Beth Whitt, Steve Small,  Tom Schroeder, Scot Copeland, 
Bev Austin, Edythe Pangle. Janet Fulford 
 

Max Nall, Ann McReynolds’ husband 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
Dave Torgeson, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Emma Casey, WGHS student in serious car accident 

 
 
SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners: Carol Kimball 
 

David Bross, nephew of Bob Feldmann  
Val Lewis, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Tina Smith Reckamp, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Min Canavan, Sara Loyet’s sister-in-law 
Renae Baker, Sandy & Phil’s daughter-in-law 
Shirley  Steinmeyer, Sharon Prah’s Aunt 
Cathy, friend of Delena Moredock 
Loyd Triplett, Friend of JoAnne Warren 
AV Handleman, Ann McReynolds’ friend 
Pam Furrer, Sandy Baker’s friend/former ENS teacher 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Ed Heigl, Ann McReynolds’ friend 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
John Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Paula/Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's sister/brother-in-law  
Debra Dean-Ciriani, Lisa Teczar’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
Sharon Baker, Mary Kay Horton’s friend 
Kate Bell, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Keira Stout, child of Grace Clark’s co-worker 
Jason, PDO parent 
Robert, Jane Emerson’s friend 
Mike Owens, MJ Kuhn’s cousin 
Glenda Morris, mom of Charlie Walch’s employee 
Dana Edmonds, friend of Kuhn’s & Jodie Allen 
Alexandra Pawlik, Janet Dobbs’ friend 
 
SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Jean Weingaertner, Mary-Margaret 
Richardson, Mark Gilje, Peter Tkach, George Kaiser 
 

Bill Spurlock, friend of Mary Jane Kuhn 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Andrew Jones, Steve & Lisa Teczar’s nephew 
Charlotte Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Mary Jane Carter, Bill (Marilyn) Keller’s aunt 
Maggie & Jemma Moccasin, friends of Adult Mission Trip 
Greg Goodman, Barb Russell’s friend 
Katya Soll, Shari Kelts’ daughter 
Debbie Grieder, Sue Baseley’s friend 
Barbara Schlectic, Lynn Stephenson’s mother 
Murphy Family, friends of Kuhns 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

SUNDAYS 
 
Bishop’s Visit - Holy Trinity 
Sunday 
Sunday, May 31 
 
Confirmation Prep Class 
Sunday, May 31 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Pentecost/ Holy Trinity Picnic 
Sunday, May 31 after the 10:00 
a.m. service 
 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Sun., June 7 after 10:00 service 
 

MONDAYS 
 

Worship Committee 
Monday, June 1 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Emmanuel Women’s Book 
Club 
Mon., June 1, at 7:00 pm 

 
Executive Meeting 
Monday, June 8 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Finance Committee 
Mon., June 8 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Caring Ministries 
Mon., June 8 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Vestry Meeting 
Mon., June 15 at 7:00 p.m. 

 
TUESDAYS 

 
Food Center Shopping 
Tues., June 16 at 5:45 p.m.  
 
Contemplative Prayer in the  
Chapel 
Tues. June 9, 23 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
 

Cooking for Lydia’s House 
Tuesday, June 9 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Baptism Prep Class 
Tuesday, June 16 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
 
Holy Eucharist at Noon 
Every Wednesday 
 
Emmanuel Choir rehearsals  
Wednesdays at 7:30 p.m. through 
May 27 
 
VBS at Christ Lutheran 
Wednesday, May 27 at 9:00 a.m. 

 
Mandatory Youth Mission Trip 
Meeting 
Wed., June 17 at 6:30 p.m. 

 
THURSDAYS 

 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s 
Restaurant 
Thursdays at 7:00 am. 
 
MOE Operation Brown Bag 
Thu., May 28, June 25 at 4:45 
p.m. 
 
VBS at Christ Lutheran 
Thursday, May 28 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thu., June 4, 18 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Alliance for Interracial Dignity 
at Emmanuel 
Thursday, June 4 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Noon Operation Brown Bag 
Thurs., June 11 at noon 

 
 
 

FRIDAYS 
 
VBS at Christ Lutheran 
Friday, May 29 at 9:00 a.m. 
 

SATURDAYS 
 
VBS Mission Trip to Gateway 
180 
Saturday, May 30 at 11:00 a.m. 
 
CPR Training 
Saturday, June 6 at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Adult Mission Trip leaves and  
Sr. High Mission Trip leaves 
Sat., June 6 
 
Facilities Meeting 
Sat., June 27 at 8:30 a.m. 

Summer Sunday Service 
Times are in affect 

May 24 - Sep. 13: 
 
8:00 a.m. 
10:00 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is  June 2 for the issue to be published on June 9, 2015. All articles and information 

should be submitted to Sue Baseley (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by email, if 

possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 9:45 a.m. until after the 10:00 a.m. service.  
Sunday Service Schedule:  8:00, 10:00 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.   (See page 3) 

  
          

 

Propers for June 21 Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 
Job 38:1-11 
Psalm 107:1-3, 23-32 
2 Corinthians 6:1-13 
Mark 4:35-41 

Propers for May 31 Trinity Sunday 
Isaiah 6:1-8 
Psalm 29  
Romans 8:12-17 
John 3:1-17 

Propers for June 14 Third Sunday after Pentecost 
Ezekiel 17:22-24 
Psalm 92:1-4, 11-14 
2 Corinthians 5:6-10, 14-17 
Mark 4:26-34 

Propers for June 7 Second Sunday after Pentecost 
Genesis 3:8-15 
Psalm 130 
2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1 
Mark 3:20-35 


